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Adelante Submissions: 

 As we continue another busy year, I need your help more 
than ever. This newsletter is so much better when it has many 
voices (that and I am horrible at remembering to take        
pictures).   Send me your  pictures of family Shabbat,       
Temple events, book recommendations, recipes, illustrations, 
etc.   I will share as many as space allows in each month’s  
Adelante.  

The deadline for turning in articles, items and photos for 
the July 2022 Adelante is June 20, 2022.  Late items may 
not be included. Please do your best to keep to that schedule 
to facilitate a timely completion of the Adelante! All content 
can be e-mailed to me, Beth Tierney at                             
cambrien73@gmail.com 

Congratulations to Frances Williams, current and founding member of Temple Beth-El .  Frances is the winner 
of two awards this year.  The first is being selected as one of the Las Cruces Sun-News Outstanding Women of   
Mesilla Valley (article below).  The second came from the Daughters of the American Revolution for her work 
as an Advocate and doer of deeds for women.  We are very proud to have Frances in our community and our 
congregation.  
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Worship Schedule  
  

Services may be either via Zoom or in person.  
You will notified of details or changes to the 
schedule on this page through Eblast prior to 
any event.   

Masks required for everyone two and older at 
Temple. 

  

Most in-person services will also be available by 
Zoom and Facebook live.   

You can watch the Facebook livestream for      
holiday and Shabbat services on this page: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synag
ogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/ 

Zoom invites for all services, and any text to    
follow, will be sent out weekly. 

 

If you do not have a siddur at home, you can    
follow along in the Mishkan T’filah flipbooks 
provided by the Central Conference of  American 
Rabbis at this link 

https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-
tfilah-for-shabbat/ 

 

These flipbooks are provided free of charge, but 
donations are gratefully accepted to allow the 
CCAR to continue to do so.  This webpage        
includes a link to donate as well as links to         
purchase an e-book which can be viewed on any 
device using the free Kindle App. 

 
Wednesdays  
Tanakh study with Rabbi Larry Karol via Zoom 
(from Kansas!) at 10:15 am  
Contact Rabbi Karol (rablpkarol@gmail.com)  to 
join  

Saturdays 
Talmud Study 9:00 AM via Zoom 
Contact Bryan McCuller 
(mccullerbryan@gmail.com) to join  
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Friday, June 3 
6:30 pm Shabbat Evening service  
Saturday, June 4 
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
8:00 pm Erev Shavuot Study session  
Rabbi Barry Leff in person (details on next 
page). 
Parshat Bamidbar 
Numbers 1:1-4:20 
Sunday, June 5 
10:15 Shavuot service with Yizkor. 
Rabbi Barry Leff in person 
 
Friday, June 10 
6:30 pm Shabbat Evening Service              
Service leader to be announced later. 
Saturday, June 11 
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
Parshat Naso 
Numbers 4:21-7:89 
 
Friday, June 17 
6:30 pm Shabbat Evening service              
Service leader to be announced later. 
Saturday, June 18 
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
Parshat B’ha’alot’cha  
Numbers 8:1-12:16 
 
Friday, June 24 
6:30 pm, Shabbat Evening service  
Service leader to be announced later. 
Saturday, June 25  
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud Study 
Parshat Shelach 
Numbers 13:1-15:41 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
mailto:rablpkarol@gmail.com
mailto:mccullerbryan@gmail.com
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Shavuot Celebration 
 

Saturday, June 4.    
Rabbi Barry Leff will lead a short service, Havdalah and a study session in observance of Erev Shavuot. The service will 
begin at 8 p.m.    

During the study session there will be dairy dessert provided and the following will be discussed: 

 

Creation, Revelation, and Redemption:  

Three Central Themes of Jewish Holidays and Prayers 

 

Creation: Rosh Hashanah is the holiday on which we celebrate creation, and the Friday night Amidah is a prayer focused 
on the same subject. What do the Jewish texts on Creation teach us that we don’t learn from science and the Big Bang 
theory and evolution? 

 

Revelation: On Shavuot we mark the giving of the Torah, the traditional source of revelation. The Saturday morning 
Amidah is about Moses and revelation. How do we know what God wants? Where do we encounter God’s presence? 

 

Redemption: Passover is the holiday celebrating redemption, when God took us out of Egypt. The Saturday afternoon 
Amidah praises God as the “crown of salvation.” But redemption is not only in the past, it’s in the future. Reform 
prayerbooks have replaced the prayers for the coming of the Messiah with prayers for a Messianic Age. What are Jewish 
views on Messianism? 

 

Sunday, June 5  

Shavuot services will be held at 10:15 a.m. in person with Rabbi Barry Leff.  Yizkor will also be observed. 
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 Read on Friday, June 3, 2022 

Gertie Davison* 

Rebekah Klempner Edelstein* (Dee Cook) 
Gussie Friedman (Mark & Stefani Singer) 
Martin Harris (Nancy & Scott Rushforth) 

Allan Joseph (Susan Brown) 
Allan Joseph (Marieka & Jeanne Brown) 
Pauline Rosenberg (Jason & Elisha Rosenberg) 

Alice Ross (Irwin & Barbara Ross) 
Anna Weinglass (Teddy Weinglass) 
Marianne Zeitlin (Stuart Kelter & Leora Zeitlin) 
Read on Friday, June 10, 2022 

Hilda Bortnick (Allen & Eve Palanker) 
Hyman Capin (Sam Klein) 

Enid Eytel (Ron & Joyce Mora) 
Cecile Frank (Andrew Frank) 
Jennie Greenfield* 

Simmie Greenfild* 
Rabbi Gerald Kane (Cyrille Kane) 
Harriet Mandel (Michael & Barbara Mandel) 

Isaac Podolsky (Selma Ryave & Rosalyn Richman) 
Florence Poel (Martin Poel) 
Charles Roselinsky (David & Lynn Zeemont) 

Shirley Ruttenberg (Ellen & Fred Torres) 
Irving Schindler (David & Lynn Zeemont, Robert    
 Zeemont) 
 

Read on Friday, June 17, 2022 
Rita Berger (Lila Zeigler) 
Jerry Gardner (Brenda & Arlon Parish) 
Luba Klaitman* (Rita Polsky) 
Dorothy Schlisman* (Norman & Suzanne Mazer) 
Vera Brook (Mark & Stefani Singer) 
Michael Bruder* (Murray & Evelyn Bruder) 
Michael Max Cohen (Richard & Darlene Goldberg) 
 Doris Kirschner* (Bob & Judy Kirschner) 
Sarah Eskin (Linda Kruger) 
Quinn Sitcler (Cheryl & David Decker) 
Esther Edelstein Berlin* (Dee Cook) 
Marilyn Sheen (Barbara Sheen & John Busby) 
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In order to ensure that the name of your loved one will be 
recited during services, we have instituted the following  
practices:  

• The Hebrew dates for each week’s Yahrzeits are listed 
in each Adelante. 

• Names are read on the Shabbat following the Yahrzeit, 
or on the day, if it falls on that Shabbat.  

• Hebrew vs. conventional (Gregorian) calendar: The 
temple’s tradition is to base the Yahrzeits list on the 
Hebrew calendar. Those who wish to have a name read 
on a Friday night close to the conventional  (Gregorian) 
calendar date are asked to please email or call the   
Temple office a few days prior to the service.  

*Asterisks indicate that a loved one has been permanently 
memorialized with a plaque in the Temple sanctuary. If 
you are  interested in acquiring a plaque for your loved 
one, contact the Temple office. Current TBE members 
may purchase a plaque for $300.  
Non TBE members may purchase a plaque for $600.   

 
 
Read on Friday, June 24, 2022 
Christina Griffasi (Deborah Lee Thuman & James      
 Jaworski) 
Aaron Hyman* (Michael & Stacey Hyman) 
Jerome Batkin* (Mike Batkin) 
Miriam Kuznekoff* (Chuck Kuznekoff) 
Ruben Kasten* 
Pearl Weisman (Cyrille Kane) 
Richard Batkin* (Mike Batkin) 
 
Read on Friday, July 1, 2022 
Nathan Mandel (Michael & Barbara Mandel) 
Steven Pasternack* 
Elissa Poel (Martin Poel) 
Marian Turnbull (Joanne Turnbull) 
Leonard Weinglass (Teddy Weinglass) 
Bernard Cutler (Allen & Michele Blum) 
Lena Schwartz (Burton & Vera Schwartz) 
Barbara Orner (Ralph Orner) 
Kim Klein Segura (Tom & Deborah Levy) 
Max Taub* 
 
Read on Friday, July 8, 2022 
Harold Nachison (Jerry & Jodie Nachison) 
Leo Steinborn* (Vivian Steinborn, Jeff Steinborn) 
Ruth Frank (Lester & Renee Frank) 
Roslyn Rice* 
Cecile Elfant (Rose Jacobs) 
Jennie Frank* 
Efrem Violin (Mark & Stefani Singer) 
Henrietta Horowitz (Ellen & Fred Torres) 

Yahrzeits– June 3, 2022-July 8, 2022 

(Listings include the name of the loved one on the yahrzeit 
list and the name of the congregant or congregants         
remembering that loved one -asterisks indicate loved ones 
remembered with memorial plaques) 



 

 

Tikkun Olam Opportunities: Giving to and 
volunteering at Casa de Peregrinos &          

El Caldito 
 

Casa de Peregrinos provides staple foods to 
the needy, and El Caldito provides a meal 365 
days a year to the hungry in our community.  
Both organizations are part of the Community 
of Hope located on the same campus at  999 
W. Amador.  There are common interests and 
goals and the food received is often shared    
between the two organizations in order to best 
utilize both perishable and non-perishable 
foods. There is also a need for wide-mouth 
glass bottles and containers, tents, sleeping 
bags, and new or gently used clothing.  
  
For more information on current needs,    
questions, or to volunteer, contact Casa de  
Peregrinos (575-523-5542)  

Divinity and Infinity 
 

New Lehrhaus is sponsoring an      
engaging, accessible talk on June 26, 
2022 4-5:30pm Mountain Time by 
UTEP Professor Larry Lesser on   
connections about infinity in       
mathematics and in Judaism. You can  
register (at no charge) at:  
 https://www.newlehrhaus.org/progra
m/divinity-and-infinity-exploring-the-
infinite-in-mathematics-and-judaism/  
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Girls Night Out 

Ladies, you are invited to TBE          
Sisterhood’s Girls Night Out at the 
Amador Patio Bar & Grill on June 
15th at 6pm.   

The cost of the meal is $36.00 so 
please send your check made out to 
TBE Sisterhood to:  Lynn Zeemont, 
1236 Regency Court, Las Cruces, 
NM 88007. Please RSVP by June 8th 
and please include your choice of en-
tree.  The choices are Braised Short 
Rib, Grilled Chicken Breast and 
Grilled Salmon.  Also, our fiscal year 
begins on July 1st so you may wish 
to include your dues check for 
$36.00 as well.  Looking forward to a 
fun and informative evening.  Hope 
to see you all there.  

https://www.newlehrhaus.org/program/divinity-and-infinity-exploring-the-infinite-in-mathematics-and-judaism/
https://www.newlehrhaus.org/program/divinity-and-infinity-exploring-the-infinite-in-mathematics-and-judaism/
https://www.newlehrhaus.org/program/divinity-and-infinity-exploring-the-infinite-in-mathematics-and-judaism/
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Shalom Chaverim. 

Please excuse the deviation from my lighthearted  
learning, temple events and general personal musings. 
We indeed do have much to celebrate and there is     
always something interesting to learn Jewishly and I 
promise to get back to that but several events have    
occurred over the last few weeks that have left me  
shaken and saddened to the core.  The first was the   
unfortunate shooting of Palestinian-American reporter, 
Shireen Abu Akleh and, for me, even more troubling, 
the violence during her funeral procession.  I will not 
get into blame here but this event illustrates just how far 
we are from peace between Jewish Israelis and         
Palestinian Arabs.  

Closer to home, there was a massacre in Buffalo, New 
York where a  gunman opened fire in a grocery store in 
a predominantly black neighborhood killing 10 people. 

The last incident occurred even closer to home in 
Uvalde, TX where an 18 year old marked his official 
reckoning as an adult by first shooting his grandmother 
and then opening fire on a fourth grade classroom,   
killing both teachers and all 19 students.  This occurred 
one day after the Sonoma Elementary 5th grade       
graduation ceremony and one day before the final day 
of classes.  I had a great deal of trouble facing the     
students in the classroom where I am an Educational 
Assistant (EA) without crying.  But at the end of the 
day, they all went home to their families safely.   

There are no easy solutions to any of these horrible   
situations.  Thoughts and prayers, while well             
intentioned, have failed to stop them. Anger and rage 
are equally ineffective. Nor is the solution simple     
legislation.   

So, please excuse me while I mourn for our nation and 
the world.  To those of you actively engaged in seeking 
and working for changes in policies, increasing         
effective security, engaging in protecting lives, and 
helping to heal us mentally and spiritually, I offer my 
greatest thanks and support.  I know we can do better. 
We must. And we must not rest. 

 

Lhitraot, 

Beth Tierney 

 

 

 

 

    Editor’s Corner  

 

Stuart Kelter and Leora Zeitlin were delighted to attend — 
and represent the Temple Beth-El community at — the  
rabbinic ordination of Rabbi Sofia Zway from Hebrew   
Union College on Sunday, May 15 in California. The     
ordination of Sofia and six other rabbinical students took 
place at the Stephen Wise Temple with a warm and        
enthusiastic crowd of family, friends, and dignitaries from 
the Reform movement and HUC.  

The smiling Zways: Sofia, her mother, Patti, and sister, Maia  

Stuart and Leora had no idea that orange and blue are Sofia’s 

favorite colors when they dressed for the event. Her earrings 

are also orange and blue!  



 

 

 Annual Congregational Meeting      
Summary 

May 19, 2022 
                

 
• Martha Roditti gave the invocation 
• President Nan Rubin presented  a State of the Temple 

slideshow which included pictures of the many     
activities that took place this year. 

• Michael Mandel gave the financial report. 
• Committee Reports included: 
 Infection Control Committee 
 Religious Practices Committee 
 Social Action/Adult Education  
 Sisterhood 
 Ways and Means 
 Biblical Garden 
 Building and Grounds 
 History Committee 
 Mensch Club 
 Religious School 
• Nominees presented, each for a 2 year term, by    

Bryan McCuller chair of the Nominating Committee 
were approved by acclamation. They are: Pearie 
Bruder, Diane Fleishman, Debbie Leyndyke, Wendee 
Lorbeer, Donna Popky, Joel Siegel. 

• Ned Rubin presented the Rabbi Search Committee 
report. Rabbi Evette Lutman will be visiting us this 
weekend, May 20-22. Ned encouraged all to attend 
as many of the upcoming weekend activities as    
possible beginning with Friday evening services both 
in person and on Zoom. 

• Nan Rubin thanked many of our volunteers without 
whose efforts we might not have been able to have 
spent such a productive year.  

• After adjourning the Annual Membership Meeting 
the newly elected board met and approved a motion 
to seat the following officers: 

  Nan Rubin President 
  Lynn Zeemont Vice President 
  Debbie Leyndyke Secretary 
  Joel Siegel Treasurer 
 
Respectfully submitted by Wendee Lorbeer, Secretary 

 

The Temple Beth-El Mitzvah 
Team sends best wishes to these mem-
bers celebrating birthdays this month: 
  

Luke Duddridge 
Derek Hyman 
Carla Libby 
Elisha Rosenberg 
Jason Rosenberg 
Cindie Shonk 
  

The Temple Beth-El Mitzvah 
Team sends best wishes to these mem-
bers celebrating  anniversaries this 
month: 
Barbara & Irwin Ross 
Rosemary Livigni  & Thomas Saiers 
 
 
 
We would love to have more names in these 
lists.  If you would like to have us acknowledge 
your occasion in the future please send birth 
month and anniversary month to Joel Siegel 
at joelcnm82@yahoo.com. 

 

Medical Equipment to Borrow 

Mensch Club has two wheelchairs, two 
walkers and a pair of crutches available to 
borrow.  Please let them know if you are in 
need or have any other equipment to donate. 

 Contact Luke Duddridge, 727-204-6086,  
LCDuddridge@hotmail.com                                                                                      

Or  
David Decker—575-556-4056,  

deckerdavid28@gmail.com 
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mailto::LCDuddridge@hotmail.com
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Where Have All The Rabbis 
Gone? 

 
As I'm writing this column at the end 
of May, we've just completed a long 
weekend hosting Rabbi Evette     
Lutman. Rabbi Evette is the primary 
candidate the Search Committee   

interviewed as a potential rabbi for Temple Beth-El, and 
many of you took the opportunity to meet her in person or 
on zoom, participate in a service, or chat with her         
informally in the social hall or at a dinner.  
 
Your interest and enthusiasm has been tremendous, and 
personally I've been encouraged that so many of you 
filled the synagogue to judge her presence on our bima. 
On her part, she "adored" the congregation and made it 
very clear she would like to be our rabbi. Thank you for 
sending comments or filling out the survey, which will 
provide guidance to the Search Committee in making a 
recommendation. It is the membership who must approve 
hiring a rabbi, so before the end of June you'll have the 
chance to vote if we want to offer her a contract. 
 
Rabbi Evette was ordained by the Reconstructionist   
Seminary in Philadelphia, and one concern that was raised 
periodically was what would it mean if a Reform         
congregation hired a Reconstructionist Rabbi? Would 
there be repercussions about us at the URJ? 
 
The answer is probably not. We struggled with looking 
for a rabbi since December 2021, and because working 
with the CCAR placement program did not yield any   
satisfactory candidates, we broadened our search to      
include a number of non-denominational programs. Rabbi 
Evette responded to our job posting on one of these other 
hiring networks. And don't forget that even though he was 
not a candidate for our pulpit, Rabbi Leff has also led 
many satisfactory services at Temple Beth-El, although he 
is Conservative. 
 
The truth is, there is a dire of shortage of pulpit rabbis in 
North America. After we started our search here, I heard 
about the Rabbi shortage and looked into it.  I found a 
dozen articles about this serious problem in Reform and 
Conservative synagogues across the country. 
 
The Conservative movement reported more than 80     
synagogues looking for pulpit rabbis, but fewer than 60 
rabbis to fill these positions. Both Conservative and     
Reform rabbinic programs have experienced steady      
decline in students, and both seminaries have been     
shutting down academic programs and selling off       
property. HUC itself ordained fewer than 30 new rabbis 
this spring. 
 

But the decline in pulpit rabbis is not due solely to the 
lack of students. There are many other factors, not the 
least of which is that many students are not looking for a 
pulpit position. For one, the pandemic made the job even 
more demanding than it was before, and many rabbis   
became disillusioned and burned out. Others postponed 
their retirement until now, when the pandemic seems to 
be retreating. Still others left the field entirely to work in 
culture, social services, advocacy, and Jewish education. 
 
And it's not just the rabbis.  Congregations are shrinking 
and merging, and small and rural communities are       
suffering the most from the lack of interest by pulpit   
rabbis.  Also, because  many Jewish holidays like     
Shabbat, Passover and Hanukkah are celebrated at home, 
many Jewish families and individuals are maintaining 
their Jewish identity through other forms of worship and 
celebration and feel no need for an organized synagogue.  
  
Non-denominational rabbinical programs have been very 
successful attracting students who are not bound by the 
rigid lines that seem to delineate perceived differences 
between Reconstructionist, Conservative, and Reform 
institutions. At the same time, among many Jewish    
communities, there is a growing acceptance to cross these 
institutional boundaries out of sheer necessity. 
  
So our willingness to consider hiring a Reconstructionist 
rabbi for the pulpit of a Reform synagogue is not a denial 
of our commitment to the Reform movement. Rather, it is 
a recognition that Reform Judaism continues to adapt to 
the conditions of our own times in order to sustain a    
relevant, vibrant Jewish faith. 
 
L’Shalom 
Nan Rubin, President 
Temple Beth El, Las Cruces 
president.tbelc@gmail.com 

 

mailto:president.tbelc@gmail.com
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TEMPLE FUNDS 
 

Donations are gratefully accepted for the following: 
General Operating Fund—For the day-to-day operation of 

TBE. 
Biblical Garden Fund—To provide the infrastructure for bibli-

cal plants and trees, and bricks in the fountain meditation 
area and on the brick walkway.  

Rabbi Larry and Rhonda Karol Campership Fund—
Providing scholarships for Temple    students to attend  Jew-
ish summer camp programs.  

The Mitzvah Team Fund—  to assist this voluntary team of 
Temple Beth-El members that, upon  request and dependent 
upon availability, will provide non emergency support ser-
vice to  members of the temple.  

Social Action Fund—For  projects that benefit our community 
and Las Cruces and Southern New Mexico. 

Irving Batkin Memorial Scholarship Fund—To broadly sup-
port Jewish education, based on merit or need, through par-
ticipation in the TBE Religious School, camperships, and/or 
pursuit of Jewish collegiate studies or rabbinical studies.   

Frances Williams Library Fund—To provide books and infra-
structure for the TBE library. 

Rabbi Gerald M. Kane Fund—Provides funds to help further 
adult education and cultural        programming at TBE. 

Temple Beth-El Religious School Fund—Supports the regular 
and special programming planned by  faculty, students and 
the Religious School Committee.  

Temple Beth-El Youth Fund—Support for Youth activities at 
TBE. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund—Used to meet a  variety of phil-
anthropic requests as well as to supplement TBE programs.    

 
Periodically the temple may list short-term projects or needs. 
Contributions that do not specify a project or fund will be  add-
ed to the General Operating Fund.  If you have a question or 
wish to contribute to a project not listed here, please    contact 
our Temple Beth-El Treasurer, Michael Mandel.   

Donations through May 20, 2022 
 
General Operating Fund: 
Bernice Langner, thank you to Leora 
 Zeitlin and Stuart Kelter for being my 
 beloved mitzvah team 
Frima Marquez, in memory of Blanche 
 Levine 
Cyrille Kane, in memory of Rabbi     
 Gerald Kane, Harold Kane, and Ben 
 Silberman 
Allen and Evelyn Palanker, thank you for 
 the Purim basket, and in memory of    
 Estella Levy 
Joyce Mora, in memory of Enid Eytel 
Maxine Webber, in memory of Tamara 
 Entin 
Susan and Yosef Lapid, in memory of 
Jack Kelter  
 
Temple Beth-El Religious School 
Fund: 
Avis and Jeff Lewis, in memory of Mark 
 Herman  
 
Temple Beth-El Youth Fund: 
Simy Allan, in memory of Irving         
 Benowitz  
 
Biblical Garden Fund: 
Cheryl and David Decker, in honor of 
 Estella Levy-Dean 
David and Cheryl Decker, in memory of 
 Quinn Charlotte Sitcler  
 
The Mitzvah Team Fund: 
Michael and Barbara Mandel, thanks for 
 driving to and from the airport 

“Have you considered a bequest  
to Temple Beth-El?” 

   An important part of our future is represented by   
bequests made by members.    
   Thoughtful bequests enable Temple Beth-El to retain 
the future of Jewish life for generations to come.   
From funding our Rabbi to scholarships at our religious 
school, your generous gift maintains our financial 
health.  
   A simple codicil can be added to your existing will, if 
you wish to make a bequest, such as: 
“I give and bequest to Temple Beth-El, located in Las      
Cruces, New Mexico, the sum of $____     
[or ____ percentage of my estate as finally determined 
for federal estate tax purposes]. 
  A will or codicil should be prepared by an  attorney. 
   Please call the Temple office at (575) 524-3380 to 
discuss including Temple Beth-El in your estate. 
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Honor the memory of loved 
ones with a memorial plaque 
and mark celebrations and   
milestones (and also the 
memory of 
friends and 
family) by 
adding leaves 
to our Tree of 
Life. 

Temple Beth-El is part of 
Amazon Smile, which      
offers members of Temple 
Beth-El an opportunity to 
participate in Smile Amazon 
and  donates 0.05% of all 
purchases back to the     

Temple.  The process is very simple – go to 
www.smile.amazon.com.  You will be        
required to enter the charity to which you 
wish to donate – just type in Temple Beth-El, 
Las Cruces in the charity box and this will 
set the Temple as your charity of choice.  
Then just shop – pretty easy and since many  
people today shop online via Amazon, it    
becomes a win-win situation for all. 

Temple Beth-El Cookbook 
“Welcome to the Garden of Eatin” 

$15, Cash or Check 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Contact Francine Feinberg for copies 

 fcfeinberg@gmail.com or  
414-331-3306 

Visit the Temple Beth-El Website 
www.tbelc.org 

for in-depth information about Temple and its   
programming and updates on current Temple 

events 
****************** 

Temple Beth-El is on Facebook!  
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Temple-Beth-

El/115816285166004  
(It is open for all to see!)  

If you are on Facebook already, find our page,  
click “Like” and join us in our Facebook           

community!  

One bedroom (furniture 
optional) shared bath 
available. 

Monthly rent $425,                 
security deposit $425              

utilities included.                 
Contact Stacey Hyman 

575.640.7686  

http://www.smile.amazon.com
mailto:arejay11@icloud.com
http://www.tbelc.org
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Temple-Beth-El/115816285166004
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Temple-Beth-El/115816285166004


 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   Sivan 2              1 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

 

 

 

Sivan  3             2 Sivan  4             3 
Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm 

 

Sivan  5             4 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Erev Shavuot Study 
session                           
8:00 pm   

Sivan  6            5 

Shavuot Services 
with Yizkor     
10:15 am 

 

 
 

Shavuot 

Sivan  7             6 Sivan  8             7 Sivan  9             8 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Sivan  10           9 Sivan  11        10 
Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm   

Sivan  12        11 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am   

Sivan  13       12 Sivan  14        13 Sivan  15        14 Sivan  16        15 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Sivan  17        16 
Board Meeting     
6:00 pm 

Sivan  18        17 
Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm   

Sivan  19        18 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am   

Sivan  20       19 

 

 

 

 

 

Father’s Day 

Sivan  21        20 Sivan  22        21 Sivan  23        22 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Sivan  24        23 Sivan  25        24 
Shabbat Evening 
Services               
6:30 pm   

Sivan  26        25 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am   

Sivan  27       26 Sivan  28        27 Sivan  29        28 Sivan  30        29 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Tammuz 1     30   

June  2022  
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The Temple Beth-El Newsletter is produced regularly at Las Cruces, New Mexico. 
Editor: Beth Tierney. Copy Editors: Nan Rubin, Rabbi Larry Karol, Aggie Saltman 
and Alison Mann. Circulation: Cheryl Decker.  We welcome Adelante sponsorships 
by or for Temple members and non-members.  Sponsorships can be mailed to the 
Temple; receipts are provided upon request.  We reserve the right to edit all sponsor-
ships.  Non-member sponsorships (with no ad) are $25/year.   Annual sponsorship 
rates are as follows: 2x3 business card $150; Quarter page $300; Half page $600.  
For  information about sponsorships, please contact the Temple Office.  

 

3980 Sonoma Springs Avenue 
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President: 
Nan Rubin 
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Lawrence P. Karol 
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Temple Beth-El 
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Temple Beth-El  and “Adelante” are on the web at  
www.tbelc.org 
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